**FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER** 

VOLUME 1,

**ISSUE 4** 

## **European Tours Planned**

Two European tours are being planned by Floyd College personnel for next summer. Although the tours are available to students for college credit, faculty and staff members and their families are also invited to participate.

Jo Anne Starnes, professor of English, will lead a 16-day trip to London, Paris, Venice, Florence and Rome. Tentative dates for the tour are June 14-29. A non-refundable deposit of \$250 is due by November 13 and will be applied to the tour price of \$2,129.

Jim Cook, professor of history, will lead a nine-day trip titled "Alpine Splendor" July 28-August 5. The tour will include stops in Geneva, Switzerland, Munich and Vennia. The \$1,696 cost for the tour includes all transportation, rooms, taxes, breakfasts and suppers. A \$485 deposit may be paid now with the balance due by March 1.

Jo Anne and Jim will hold informational meetings about the tours Tuesday, October 29, at 12 noon in F-139, and at 6 p.m. in F-152.

ರ ರ ರ

## **Election Notes**

Eighty Floyd College students were registered in the September 30-October 1 voter registration drive conducted on campus. This was the third voter registration drive held this year for a total of 137 new registrants.

The results of the straw vote which was held September 29 on campus were: Clinton, 48%, Bush, 33%, Perot, 17%, Marrou (Libertarian), 2%, and Fulani (New Alliance), 0%.

## **Enrollment at Record High**

A total of 2,828 students are enrolled at Floyd College's three campuses this fall--an increase of more than 11% over last year.

The Rome campus has 2,424 students, the Etowah campus, 139 students and the Acworth campus at North Metro has 255 students.

## Dr. Cundiff Confirmed As Floyd's Second President

Dr. Lynn Cundiff was confirmed as Floyd College's second president by the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia at their October 14 meeting held in Americus. He will take office November 16.

Dr. Cundiff holds an Associate of Arts degree from Hannibal-LaGrange Junior College in Missouri, a Bachelor of Arts degree from William Jewell College in Missouri with emphasis in physical education and mathematics, a Master of Arts degree from Northeast Missouri State University with emphasis on educational administration, and a Doctor of Philosophy degree from Southern Illinois University with emphasis on educational leadership.

He has 26 years of teaching and administrative experience.

We'll look forward to having Dr. Cundiff on campus.

October 16, 1992

Folks

**U**pdates

Activities

Wesley Walraven, vice president, has been invited to serve on a SACS evaluation committee for Mountain View College in Dallas, Texas March 8-11.

Ken Weatherman has resigned as student activities director to teach full-time in the Health, Physical Education and Recreation Department.

Sandy Briscar, public information officer, has been elected to a two-year term on the board of directors of the Public Relations Society of America, Georgia Chapter.

Adrian Bowers, associate professor of child development, attended the National Conference for Academic Advisors last week in Atlanta.

Michael Burton, coordinator of the hearing impaired program, has had two bronze sculptures selected for a special showing at the Birmingham Botanical Gardens. Michael was one of 15 sculptors from around the country selected for this exhibit.

Welcome new employee **Denise Babin**, assistant librarian for technical services.

Nanette Jaynes, assistant professor of developmental English, and Alan Martin will be married October 24.

For those who said no one would use it---More GOLD inter-library loan requests have been received in the first two weeks of operation than all last year! And this was before the students returned!

Giving to the 1993 State
Charitable Contributions Program totaled \$3,998, an increase of 33% over last year. More than \$3,000 of the money will go to United Way Agencies. Thanks to the 50 employees who participated!

The "Flavors of Floyd College," a cookbook produced by the Floyd College Foundation is now on sale. The books may be purchased for \$10 in the Business Office, 8:30 a.m.-5 p.m., or in the Student Center Monday and Tuesday, October 19 and 20, 9 a.m.-12 noon and 5:30-6:30 p.m. All proceeds go to the Foundation for scholarships.

The following Public Service and Continuing Education courses are scheduled to begin in the next two weeks:

Luncheon Series for Office Managers and Support Staff

It's Time to Manage and Control Multiple Priorities

Myers-Briggs Type Inventory

WordPerfect II
Beginning Lotus
Year-End Tax Planning for
Small Business Owners
Marketing for Your Business
Using Quicken to Computerize Small Business Activities

Assessing and Assisting the Troubled Employee The Management of Police Training

Floyd Folks & Features is published biweekly on Fridays. Deadline for copy is 12 noon Tuesday before publication. Information should be typed and sent to the Public Information Office.